
 



HOW WE PLAN TO USE THE REQUESTED FUNDS 
 

We plan to use the requested funds to help fund our afterschool program for children in poverty 

called “Kids Club.”   

 

Kids Club begins meeting in October, Monday through Thursday each week.  Staff gathers at 2 

p.m. to begin making preparations for the afternoon and the children begin arriving at 2:30 p.m.  

The daily program ends at 5 p.m.   

 

On average, 25 children attend, ages 5-11.  The children and youth are from backgrounds of 

poverty, who live in the inner city neighborhood of our church.  They are of various races, 

including Caucasian, African American, Cambodian and Latino, with the major race being 

Latino.  Many come from families who are recent immigrants.  The program is free for the 

children who attend. 

 

When the children arrive, they come into the Kids Club room to do their homework for the day.  

They sit around several tables and the staff helps them as needed.  We particularly emphasize 

developing reading skills as many do not read well.  Following homework, the Director leads a 

sharing time, in which they hear a Bible story and talk about how it applies to their lives.  This 

may be followed by a craft which relates to the story.  This sharing time is called “The Launch 

Pad,” and the point is to encourage the children to grow and develop according to God’s plan for 

their lives.  After the sharing time, the children may go into our Fellowship Hall for organized 

games. On good days, they may be taken outside to play basketball or some other game in our 

church parking lot.   

 

In addition to the week day activities, field trips are planned as enrichment events.  We have 

gone to the Museum of Science, Plimouth Plantation, the Boston Aquarium, the Marine Center 

in Nahant, MA, among other places.   

 

Each Wednesday, the children are given a nutritious meal, prepared by a member of the church.  

Menus have included Salisbury steak, chicken fettuccini, hamburgers, and turkey.  They are also 

served vegetables, potato or rice and a dessert.  We feel it is important to have a good meal at 

least once a week, as some of the children come from homes where they do not get proper 

nutrition.  The cook is an unpaid volunteer from the church. 

 

The funds requested would go to help support our Wednesday meal, as well as provide healthy 

snacks.  We would also use the funds to support our field trips, to purchase sports equipment, 

craft and school supplies.  We would also like to provide camperships for a week at our Baptist 

summer camp, Grotonwood, an American Baptist camp in Groton, MA.  This past summer, with 

the help of the camp, we were able to send 21 children to camp.  It was good for them to get out 

of the city environment for a week, to enjoy nature, make new friends, and grow in their faith.  

With funding, we hope to continue this next summer. 



 

 

 

 

Logo for Kids Club 

 
MISSION STATEMENT 

 

Church Mission Statement: We are a family of faith, bound by God’s love, following Jesus 

Christ as Savior and Lord as we worship and grow together.  Called to join god in God’s saving 

mission to the world and relying upon God’s empowering Spirit, we go forth to serve and build 

the Beloved Community in Jesus’ name. 

 

Kids Club Mission Statement: Given Jesus’ command to love our neighbor as ourselves, we 

reach out to the children of our neighborhood, seeking to provide a loving and safe place where 

they can grow in their education as well as become followers of Jesus Christ.  Our goal is to 

encourage children to be all that God wants them to be.   

 
The children who attend our Kids Club program face many issues, coming not just from poverty 

and immigrant families.  They also live in a neighborhood around the church that is filled with 

gangs, drugs, prostitution and so on.  Our program’s goal is to give them as place to get away 

from the street and to help them build strong, spiritual roots to better face these challenges.   
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KIDS CLUB BUDGET SEPTEMBER 2013 to August 2014TO AUGUST 2014

KIDS CLUB INCOME BUDGET

ANONYMOUS -$                  

CHURCH MISSIONS ACCOUNT 750.00$            

GRANT FROM JUDSON BAPTIST ASSOC. 3,000.00$         

DONATIONS FROM CHURCH MEMBERS 5,000.00$         

GRANTS FROM MORGAN STANELY 4,780.00$         

WORK STUDY GRANTS (In Kind) 5,000.00$         

--------------------------------------------------------- -------------------

                TOTAL 18,530.00$       

STAFF SALARY DISBURSEMENTS BUDGET

DIRECTOR 11,025.00$       

WORK STUDY PAID BY COLLEGE 5,000.00$         

WORK STUDY (Private Pay) -$                  

TAXES PAID (Payroll) $1,200.00

---------------------------------------------------------

                TOTAL 17,225.00$       

DISBURSEMENTS BUDGET

WEEKLY SUPPER $2,000.00

WEEKLY HEALTHY SNACKS 2,000.00$         

SCHOOL AND CRAFT SUPPLIES 1,000.00$         

SPORTS EQUIPMENT AND GAMES 1,500.00$         

UTILITIES/RENT 1,200.00$         

FIELD TRIPS 2,400.00$         

CAMPERSHIPS TO SEND KIDS TO 

GROTONWOOD BAPTIST SUMMER CAMP 3,000.00$         

MISCELLANEOUS (Christmas Gifts - Kids) 500.00$            

SCHOLARSHIPS: YOUTH INTERNS 600.00$            

--------------------------------------------------------- -------------------

                TOTAL 14,200.00$       

TOTAL INCOME $18,530

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 31,425.00$       

Needed to balance budget $12,895.00
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